
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting 
St. Peter the Apostle Catholic Church 

Onley, Virginia 
Monday, August 5, 2024 – 6:30 pm 

 
 

ATTENDEES: 

Joanne Boyko (Chair), Henry Glowiak (Vice Chair), Mark Nuckols (Secretary), 

Seberiano Ventura, Bart Weakley, John Morrison, Donna Custis, Ron McCabe, Jack 

Wagner, John Lubniewski 

 

 

OPENING PRAYER    Fr. Mike 

Father excused himself from the meeting, as he was hosting two priests and had 

events going on. 

 

APPROVAL OF 6/3/24 MINUTES   

Motion to approve: Bart 

Seconded by: John Morris 

Unanimously approved 

 

 

INTRODUCTION TO FINANCE COUNCIL PROCEDURE: originally scheduled for this 

date, it was postponed until the next meeting and will be given by Teri Daley. 

 

 

PARKING LOT UPDATE                                                                       

Given by Henry Glowiak 

• Land is being cleared for the construction of about 40 spaces to the north.  



• We’re waiting to hear on an offer on the property to the south. Peter Regan 

has sent a letter of “offer to purchase” to the sisters who own that property. 

 

 

HISPANIC MINISTRY REPORT  

Given by Seberiano Ventura 

There will be an Emmaus Retreat Aug. 24 or thereabouts, and meetings every 

Saturday. 

 

 

REVIEW LITURGICAL CALENDAR FOR AUGUST                                                   

• Youth Lectors: Joanne said that Father and others will work on a procedure 

for preparing youth lectors, making sure book marks are in place, and 

improving their delivery. Morris emphasized many need to be told to slow 

down.  

 

 

CONCERNS/OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE   

• Additional parking lot issues: traffic flow, visibility of signs and instructions. 

It seems there has been no more parking on road. Parking lot coordinators 

require special training. Other issues, such as the north entrance/exit, will 

have to be addressed by the Finance Council and Lou Hinds, with input from 

VDOT. Joanne asked if we couldn’t at least get permission for removing tree 

branches that obscure the road for motorists exiting. 

• Bible study: Bart handed out a syllabus and said it would start Aug. 27. 

• Date for Knights of Columbus/Church Picnic: brought up by Bart, Joanne 

said we’ll need to consult Father. 

 

 



DATE FOR NEXT MEETING: Henry brought up the issue that the 1st Monday of 

September is Labor Day. It was agreed to meet the 2nd Tuesday of the month, 

Sept. 10. 

 

 

CLOSING PRAYER: Given by Bart Weakley 

 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  7:03 

 

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, September 10, 6:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Minutes approved and accepted by:        
  
  __________________________________________ 

Joanne Boyko, Chair 
 

 


